
 
To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Molly Turnbull 
Date:  July 8, 2022   
Subject: NADE Secretary End-Year Report 2022 
 
Greetings, All: 
 
While there continues to be many challenges due to COVID, I am encouraged and 
grateful to get the opportunity to work with so many wonderful and dedicated individuals 
through NADE. We have all had to adapt over the past several years, and I have so much 
respect for those who have been persistent in their commitment and enthusiasm for our 
organization. I am beyond excited to participate in this year’s National Training 
Conference in Vermont!  
   
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the NADE Board and all those who 
continue to assist me during this period. My thanks to all who work diligently to provide 
information requested of them in a timely fashion. Your assistance was greatly 
appreciated.  
 
I prepared the minutes for the NADE Mid Year Board Meeting held in Baltimore, MD, 
February 28-March 1, 2022. The minutes were reviewed and approved by the President 
and the NADE Board. The minutes have been posted to the NADE website for review.  
 
I have maintained communications with the President and other members, as well as 
followed up on any outstanding action items. I have participated in conference calls, as 
scheduled by the President.  
 
I will distribute electronic copies of the end year reports to all NADE Board members, 
appointed Directors, appointed Representatives and Committee Chairs, as requested by 
the President, for review/discussion at the Old Board meeting scheduled for July 31, 
2022, in Burlington, Vermont.  
 
It has been my honor to serve NADE as Secretary and I look forward to continuing to 
serve in the future. Thank you all for your assistance, and dedication to the NADE 
membership.  
 
 
Molly Turnbull 
NADE Secretary 


